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MINUTES OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON MONDAY 10th SEPTEMBER 2012. AT 7pm IN THE BOARD ROOM, TOWN HALL, COLYTON.

Present: Cllrs K Clifford, C Collier,  B Collier, P Gibbins, J Hay, C Pady, A Parr (Chair), M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, H West, 2 members of the press, 2 members of the public, County Cllr S R Johnson (for part of the meeting),  Dist Cllr H Parr and L Berry (clerk)

Cllr A Parr welcomed everyone to the September meeting and announced that Mieke Miller-Jansen a former councillor had died. All present observed a minute’s silence.

He also congratulated the carnival committee on a very successful & enjoyable Carnival. A letter of thanks will be sent to the Committee.

12/9/78         Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – A Davis (unwell)

12/9/79
       Police Report by email 

Colyton -  0 Crimes
This compares to 2 crimes last month and 8 crimes in August 2011

Colyton has recorded the first ever crime free month since at least 2004, I would like to personally thank the community and youth of Colyton in making this achievement, especially as it falls in the Summer holiday which traditionally tends to be a busy month.

12/9/80
      Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Mr Stone commented that the white lining at the junction outside the Colyford Post Office and Road Green are wearing away and was the Council aware of the start date for their replacement? There had been considerable subsidence outside the Colyford Memorial Hall and although that had been resolved was there any progress being made on a map or survey of the underground waterways & leats in the Parish?

Mr Mitchell welcomed the proposed like for like replacement of the handrail at Courtney Drive but insisted that the railings must go down the slope and the steps, as these are potential hazards. The Council agreed and this will be passed onto EDDC.

12/9/81        Approval of the minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 13th August 2012.     These were accepted as being a true record of the meeting. It was acknowledged that Cllr Davis had made some comments on the minutes but as he had not attended the meeting in question it was felt that his comments could not be recorded.

12/9/82
      Matters arising from the Minutes 
i) E-mail from Paul Deakin – Waste Recycling Manager giving total tonnage for the recycling banks at Umborne Bridge. This showed that there had been considerable use made of these bins. Cllr Real proposed that a copy be forwarded to the organiser of the petition along with a letter from the Council explaining that we could not support the bins being removed. Cllr Mann seconded the proposal, there were no amendments and all agreed.

ii) 45 – 50 Courtney Drive – a 30-day work order was raised on 30th July for £10,000 with Sid Valley Metals to replace the concrete post & wire fence with a metal handrail. That job should have been completed by 20th August. EDDC are now chasing it with the contractor. Mrs Toms will be informed.

12/9/83
      Report from County Councillor

There had been a meeting of the Health & Wellbeing Committee who had reported on community hospitals and their role. All were in favour of the hospitals and the Minor Injury units and that will now go forward to the next cabinet meeting for their endorsement.

The recent Government cabinet reshuffle had meant some changes to those involved at a County level.

Mark Prisk Housing replaces Grant Shapp now Party Chairman
Nick Boles Planning replaces Greg Clark now Financial Secretary at Treasury
Brendon Lewis replaces Bob Neil now out of government
Cllr Hay asked if/when progress would be made on the yellow lines requested for Sidmouth Rd/Western Place. Cllr Randall-Johnson explained the procedure, because of the legal costs it was usual for several request to be presented together, she promised to chase up our request

12/9/84
      Report from District Councillors

Dist Cllr Parr confirmed that at the Village Boundary meeting in Axmouth next week the SHLAA sites will be reported on. Cllr H West will also attend.

She went through the legal requirements of obtaining S106 money and explained that it was a requirement from central Government and procedure had to be followed, and boxes ticked so there could be no question of the balloting exercise not being carried out properly.

Cllr Hay reported a pothole in the car park and one light out of service – this is district council property. Cllr Parr will pass it onto the appropriate person.

12/9/85
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre
A disco had been held in support of the Carnival. Cllr Mann is getting on with the steps & the barriers and these should be finished in the next two weeks. There are several new users of the centre and it is hoped to hold a second youth club evening if they can get the volunteers to man it.

12/9/86        Highway Matters

Road Closure MB3840528 – 26/11 – 30/11 – Crosslands Seaton Junction for Utility Works.

Huge pothole/crater over Mounthill – will be reported.

Cllr Mann will strim the hedge/footway along Coly Rd in front of the RS building and gas meters.

Cllr Turner reported that the hedge overgrowth & debris on the road from Coly Vale to Shells lane means at least 1m of the carriageway is being lost, considerably narrowing the road for all users. The clerk will e-mail Mr Brown.

The hedge on the Hillhead side of the affordable development needs cutting – the clerk will contact Hastoe.

12/9/87      Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllr Real had attended the Social Club AGM and reported that it’s ticking along with things being put into action to make the club more viable.

12/9/88     Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc.

b) Letter requesting a suggested donation of £381.84 to the East Devon Citizens advice bureau. Cllr Collier proposed that as we hadn’t allowed for this in the budget we cold not help this year. Cllr Mann seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and all agreed,

c) Letter from Heritage Lottery Fund stating that any improvement to the PMPF would not be considered for funding.

d) Letter from Mrs Mear in response to the one we sent after her husband died -  noted & circulated

e) Letter from Devon & Cornwall Rough Sleepers Partnership asking us to publicise their phone line in the community. Poster displayed.

f) Email response from Richard Housden re Parking in Colyton – forwarded to councillors and the police for their response. Cllr West considered the response absolute nonsense and proposed we reply asking that the wardens are asked to ticket vehicles they see parked illegally, that way there will be some form of deterrent, Cllr Smith seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and all agreed. The Clerk will reply to the e-mail

g) Pre-note of appointment of external auditor for 2012/13

h) Letter from BR & MS Pike re land at the Old Mortuary – Cllr Collier proposed this was taken into Committee, seconded by Cllr Real and agreed by all.

i) Letter from Axe Valley & West Dorset ring & ride requesting funding. A donation of £250 had been budgeted for and will be made.

j) Telephone call from Ms Rattray informing clerk of Derek Wenn’s success in the national town criers competition & asking if we would consider sending a letter of appreciation and making a donation to him for the upkeep of his uniform? Cllr Parr proposed we write a letter of thanks to Mr Wenn and ask for a little more information on what was needed for the upkeep of his uniform. This was seconded by Cllr Collier and agreed by all.

k) Email from Mr C Stone re Playing Fields Liaison Committee – noted and distributed to councillors

12/9/89
Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 20th August Appendix G to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment


	Cheque  #
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	Total

	3101
	Audit Commission
	Annual Audit
	£400
	£80
	£480

	3102
	The Garden Shop
	Gloves
	£4.99
	£1.00
	   £5.99

	3103
	PGD Gardening Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£65.00

	DD
	TalkTalk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3104
	Lars Laj UK

Reissued
	Twister play equipment
	£9100
	£1820
	£10920

	3105
	Mole Avon
	Gate Spring
	£6.00
	£1.20 
	£7.20

	3106
	Viking
	Toner cartridge
	£22.99 + £2.90 postage
	£5.18
	£31.07

	3107
	Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	£17.53
	£3.51
	£21.04

	3108
	Viridor
	Container & Exchange
	£112.19
	£22.42
	£134.61



Annual Audit now completed, Audit Commission made no comments or recommendations

NatWest Certificate of Deposit received.

Second half of precept received.

12/9/90
Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 20th August Appendix H to be noted

a  Planning Applications

Our tree warden has finally retired, a letter of thanks will be sent to him. Cllr B Collier & S Real will take on the role for the two applications we have at the moment. Cllr Mann proposed they are given full authority to report their findings back to EDDC, Cllr Smith seconded the proposal and all agreed.

12/1690/TRE 22 Old Manor Gardens, Colyford. – Mr & Mrs Neale



T1 – Cherry Tree – reduce side growth and height by 1m, 10% crown thin.



T2 Ash – Fell

T3 Ash – shorten second & third order branches by 0.5m & 10% crown thin

12/1868/TCA – 16 Thomas Bassett Drive, Colyford. – Mr D Hunt

Silver Birch – take the tree down completely. 

These two applications will be inspected by Cllrs Real & Collier and they will report to EDDC.

12/1736/LBC – Dares Farm House, Elm Farm Lane, Colyford – Mr Goodliffe.

Replacement timber sash window in front elevation & installation of secondary glazing. 

Cllr West proposed we support this application, seconded by Cllr Turner. All agreed.

SUPPORTED

12/1769/FUL – Rivington, Station Rd, Colyton – Mr A Wakley.

Retrospective application for replacement garden shed.


Cllr Mann proposed we support this application, seconded by Cllr Gibbins. All agreed.

SUPPORTED



12/1838/COU – 65 Burnards Field Road, Colyton – Mr J Croucher


Change of use of land alongside storm reservoir to domestic curtilage.


Cllr West proposed we support this application, seconded by Cllr Hay. All agreed


SUPPORTED


12/1861/FUL – 15 Newbery Close, Colyton – Mr & Mrs I McMurty


Construction of two-storey side extension.
Cllr Mann proposed we support this application, seconded by Cllr Clifford. All agreed.

SUPPORTED


12/1404/LBC – Post Office, 15 Market Place, Colyton – Mr P Sammons

Internal alterations to include subdivision of second floor rooms, creation of  new bathrooms and installation of roof light on north east roof slope.

As we had previously supported the initial FUL application the Council supported this listed building consent for the same work.

SUPPORTED

b   Planning Decisions

12/1888/CPL – Primrose Cottage, Coly Rd, Colyton – Mr & Mrs Farrington. Certificate of lawfulness for proposed development of single storey extension

EDDC certifies that on the 30th August 2012 the proposed development in respect of the land specifies would have been lawful within the meaning of Section 192 of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990.


12/1033/RES – Litchfield Cottage, Gully Shoot, Colyford

Reserved matters, (access, appearance, landscaping, layout and scale)   Approved with conditions


12/1502/LBC – White Cottage, Dolphin Street, Colyton


Internal alterations to building – Approved


12/1435/FUL – Land adjacent Pear Tree Cottage

Construction of dwelling – Refused

Planning Inspectorate – Wildlife & Countryside Act 1981 Section 53​

Definitive Map Modification Order 2009.
c   Planning Correspondence

A Copy of a letter from Mr & Mrs Nason to EDDC re East Devon Village Planning was read out to the Council.

12/9/91
Housing needs survey – update – questionnaire and letter going to the printers. Mid Week Herald distribution cost update for 6 page insert is £32.31 per thousand plus VAT. Distribution list received.
12/9/92
Amenities

a) Land Registration – Cllr H West agreed to e-mail councillors within the next 48hours with details of those properties we have deeds for and that need registering. Councillors are then asked to volunteer to take on these properties and ensure we have the correct information required by the Land Registry before we register them.

b) Allotment rent notices issued.

c) There is a willow, which is overhanging at Road Green and giving cause for concern. Several trees were identified as being a problem there when it was recently inspected – this will be discussed at the Amenities meeting. 
12/9/93     Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a) Colyton Parish Liaison Committee – revision 4: 26th Jan 2011 to be discussed. There was a long discussion over this committee, it’s responsibilities and make up, and Cllr Mann proposed we make use of  the existing Amenities committee by bringing this committee into it, chaired by Cllr Pady. There was no seconder and Cllr C Collier proposed that we remain with the format we already have decided on with the elected representatives and an independent chair and draw up a new document of accountability & responsibility. Cllr B Collier seconded the proposal. There were 10 votes for it. The amendment was passed.

Cllr C Collier will draw up the document, and e-mail it to councillors for discussion.

b) Results of the balloting exercise for S106 money  – results will be released to the Parish Council and the Press after we, as a Council, approve the representation levels. Cllr Mann proposed we accept the representation figures, Cllr West seconded the proposal. There was no amendment and a vote was taken with 5 votes in favour and 7 abstentions. The clerk will inform EDDC

c) A Firework display on Saturday 3rd November at the PMPF was approved.

d) Cllr Turner asked if we had any information about a party at the Playing Fields on Saturday? Cllr Smith said it was the CeramTec annual party and they would be using the toilets on the Reece Strawbridge Centre. The clerk will phone CeramTech to confirm details and let councillors know. It’s the annual ‘thank you’ party for about 60 guests going on until 0030. Recorded music, hog roast, firepit and a bar supplied by The Gerrard Arms. They had asked the RST for permission, paid and had assumed that was good enough! 
 12/9/94     Matters to be taken into Committee

Enquiry re land at old Mortuary site.

Cllr Collier proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr Real and agreed by all.
Meeting closed at 2050. 


Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning & Amenities Meetings September 24th

Full Council meeting Monday 8th October

C:\Documents and Settings\Adrian\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\ILQ9K37R\10th September 2012.doc

